Madrone Trail Public Charter School
Jackson County, Oregon 

Regular meeting of the Board of Directors
Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 5:30 pm 

Madrone Trail Public Charter School – 3070 Ross Lane, Medford, OR 97502

1. Call to order/roll call

Monica Rathjen called to order the special meeting of the Madrone Trail Public Charter School Board at 5:30pm at Madrone Trail Public Charter School 3070 Ross Ln. Central Point, OR 97502. 

Steve Farrington conducted roll call  
present: Monica Rathjen, Erik Johnsen, Gesine Abraham, Alyssum Barber, William Mieger, Steve Farrington, LeAnn Tourzan, and Nancy Escherich

Cori Royer (Administrator)

2. Opening verse

3. Public Comment – None

4. Book Study – Discussion on the introduction of the Seven Rays
5. Agenda Adjustments/Informational Items – Monica Rathjen – 10a– Hillary will not be able to attend this meeting. L. Director mentor added to agenda
6. Thank you’s – Mike McGuire 
7. Approval of Minutes

a. Approval of November 14th, 2018 minutes
Motion Approved 
William Mieger – I motion to approve the November 14, 2018 meeting minutes

Erik Johnsen– I second the motion
Aye – 6 (Rathjen, Johnsen, Abraham, Barber, Mieger, Farrington) 

No – 0

8. Approval of Consent Agenda

a. Approval of October 2018 deposits & expenditures in government account
Motion Approved 
Erik Johnsen– I motion to approve the October 2018 consent deposits & expenditures in the government account

Steve Farrington– I second the motion
Aye – 6 (Rathjen, Johnsen, Abraham, Barber, Mieger, Farrington) 

No – 0

9. Informational Items

a. Faculty report – Leeann Tourzan – Gesine attended the class faculty meeting and they discussed looping. The faculty appreciated having her there. We need some help with getting subs. Alyssum Barber – We need to ensure the subs know that we are out there as they may not know about opportunities at this school. Leeann Tourzan – We still need a math specialist here Nancy Escherich – I have reached out to SOU to help us locate one Leeann Tourzan –  Spiral of Light was great. We brought up the Faculty and Board retreat and everyone was excited for this. 
b. Director report – Cori Royer – Siskiyou school is hosting a lecture on how to make devices not divisive. It is on February 15th. There will be a cost of ten dollars for this talk. We have interviewed two potential substitutes for the fifth grade. This will cover the two and half months the teacher will be on a leave of absence. 
10. Discussion Items

a. Faculty compensation – Hillary was unable to make this meeting. Monica Rathjen – I wanted to touch on this again. We had decided to keep the sabbatical policy in place due to the teacher that was in this policy. Hillary was the last person that was offered this option by the previous Director. Faculty has made it known the pay is lower than other schools. Cori Royer – The sabbatical policy didn’t cover specialty teachers or kindergarten. Monica Rathjen – We want to honor their dedication and move to a sustainable and equitable system. Erik Johnsen – In looking at overall compensation our base pay is competitive. If we remove the sabbatical then we need to ensure our pay is competitive with experience.
b. Looping update – Gesine Abraham – We had a good discussion with the faculty around why we would do this due to the curriculum. They felt like without the math teacher they were not able to give their best. They thought a strong middle school team would be good. They were leaning towards 1-5, and 6-8 looping. A few wanted to do the full eight years option available to them. 
c. MSD site visit review – Monica Rathjen – We went through the board achievements and goals with them. They were asking a lot of questions to us such as budgets. William Mieger – They were genuinely interested and wanted to see we were doing something. Erik Johnsen – There were a small number of direct questions that were addressed. Items such as financials and testing. We talked about the eighth-grade exit interviews. Monica Rathjen – We were asked how we ensure the director can be fair with the evaluations as she came from the faculty previously. We also were asked how we measure success.
d. Monthly financial review – Erik Johnsen – The audit is complete and there was a management discussion and analysis that was sent out. We need to have the representation letter signed. I want to review the recommendations from the audit. PERS payments need to be monthly, need a formal payroll review document signed by the Director, and we need a formal financial review from the board signed. Monica Rathjen – I worked with Chase to get the two accounts closed we discussed previously 
e. Sprouts program – LeAnn Tourzan – I asked Chelsea to send me information on the program. I wanted to see about forming a committee on the program for financials and compensation. They are asking for a couple more chairs and matts. We want to advocate for a four-day program next year. I would like to look into moving the sprouts out to the buildings close to the kinder yard. 
f. Director search update – Erik Johnsen – We interviewed a new candidate that everyone liked her personally. She doesn’t currently possess the knowledge and skills required so we are keeping our options open and continuing the search. I did a phone interview last week with someone. He had never heard of Waldorf. He was a big data and technology driven. I provided him some information on Waldorf. 
Leann and Nancy Left 8:25 p.m.

g. 8th grade exit interviews – Monica Rathjen – I would like to come back to thin in January after all contact has been made. Email me specific people you need for the ones that you have not been able to contact.
h. Field trip policy update – Erik Johnsen - We asked for the MSD field trip policy manual. As of now we have not received it. Monica Rathjen – I would like to schedule a meeting after we have the manual. We could do it the last week of January.
i. Google update – Erik Johnsen – We set up a G-Suite account for the Board. It will allow us to share files and documents.
j. Review board policies BBA, BBAA, BBF, BBFA, BBFB, BD/BDA, BDB – Monica Rathjen – We will need access to the old site in order to review these policies and bring them forward to the new site.
k. Madrone Trail sports participation – Erik Johnsen – Dicks Sporting goods has a foundation that will match 2 to 1 for a sports team. I have talked with parents over the years that have expressed interest. Cori Royer – Sports can be very expensive. Erik Johnsen – Some schools charge a fee to help offset. We could possibly work with other charter schools to put a team together. Is this something worth exploring and do we have the resources to move forward at this time?
l. Director Mentor – Gesine Abraham – Cori has stepped into a position she has not had formal training for and has graciously helped us out. I was thinking about who we could have someone to help mentor her. I have someone in mind and will speak with them. Erik Johnson -  Could we ask if she is interested and what the costs might be? What weaknesses are we wanting to have addressed? There could be in house mentors as well as external mentors. Gesine Abraham – I was thinking it would be helpful for her to have some that is currently doing the same type job.
11. Action Items

a) Revise/Re-adopt board policies BBA, BBAA, BBF, BBFA, BBFB, BD/BDA, BDB – No action at this time
12. Review important upcoming dates

Parent Council – January 7, 2019 

Board Meeting – January 16, 2019
13. Closing verse

14. Meeting adjourned
Minutes submitted by: Steve Farrington

Minutes approved by: ____________________________________________________ 

Board President
